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The Commission on Education met June 15, 1959 with Chr. Sam Holton
presiding, Welcome was extended the new members present and also a
visitor from Williamette, Cregagn.

Mr. Whitford reported a slight decrease in attendance because
of summer vacations. Several Substitute teachers are being used in
adult classes.

Mrs. Bookhout reported that no compensation has been given
Mrs. Harris for her services ‘as Church hour nursery ,attendant. MNrs.
Bookhout moved, Mr., Whitford seconded that Mrs. Harris be paid a sum
of i $3.50 per Sunday for her time since January (26 Sundays).

Mr. Whitford suggested that a list of projewts be made and published
in the bulletin. DMrs. Bookhout volunteered to meet with lead teachers
in Children's Division and make such a list of projects.,

Ray Cok, president of the Senior MYF, reported that the Senior

Council has met and made tentative plans for the summer months.

Ray Cox and Bick Craig will be away for the summer, so Patty Bradsher

Wwill serve as chairman for this time. Plans includeeap Interfaith
Compference in August and setting up a reading corner in old Lillie
Duke Classroom.

Sam Holton reported that the Scout program is in good shape under
the present leadership.

Vr. Shaaf reported that repponse to letters sent out about
serving en the staff of Vacation Church 5School has been good. Day camp
interest is- up.

Mrs., Bookhout moved, Tom McCauley seconded, that items on the budget

for 1959-60 be authorized by the Church School Superintendent or

Secretary of Church School before being turned over to Mr. Jones for
payment.

Day school committee has met frequently., There is a staff vacancy

" but no action has been taken to fill this as yet.






" As a continuation of a general study of church school needs,
progress is being made pafticularly»with space préblems and leadership.
A nominating committee for vice-chairman and secretary will be
appointed aiter Sam ﬁolton confers with JMr. Shoaf and Mr. Whitford.

Meeting was gdismissed with prayer by Mr. Shoaf.

Respectfully submitted,

Sam Holton, Chairman

Hilda Coble, Secretary






